Dogwood Garden Club
Meeting Minutes December 8, 2011

BUSINESS MEETING

· Meeting called to order 10:45 a.m. by President Diane Mettler.

· 19 members and one Guest present; Lorna from Vancouver

· Minutes for September and October meetings had been e-mailed or mailed to members prior to meeting.  No additions or corrections.  Mary Bewley moved minutes approved as read, Rosie Trujillo seconded.  Motion carried.
· Treasurer’s report: Ilse Trujillo reported checking account balance of $502.34 and C.D. balance of $1,315.71.  A total of $193.70 was deposited in November from plant sale, raffle, and new member dues.  She will send check for $8.81 to Kathy Bowman for Jr. Garden Club supplies.  

· Chairman’s reports

· Mary Bewley reported on award applications for Diane Mettler for butterfly conservation and the club website.

· Sharon Aguilar reported on birds and thankful garden list.  Suggestion was made that the Dogwood Garden Club attend the Old Goat Farm next year during December.
· Correspondence:  Updates on Margit Minott and Vera Byrd.

· Unfinished Business:

· Echo, meeting minutes, photos, and list of favorite nurseries are now on club website: www.dogwoodgardenclub.com 

· Diane Mettler will make 3 new books for new members.

· New Business:  Ilse Trujillo reported on houseplants – John Carney needs babysitters for houseplants to be sold at plant sale in the spring.  

· Hill &Dale District new business: 

· Mary Bewley reported we have Washington Gardeners Calenders which need to be sold.  $6 each.  Contact Mary for a beautiful calendar!

· Garden Hour Club would like Dogwood members to attend Orting Soldiers Home to do Christmas craft day.  Contact Mary Bewley if interested in attending.

· Meting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.  

· Raffle

· Lunch

· Sherry Mathews presented a program about Mini Designs.  Thank you Sherry!
